Council Governors meet Californian Water Leaders
“The complexity of California water cannot be understated.” This assertion by Michael Connor, Commissioner of the US Bureau of Reclamations aptly summarized the contents of an informative panel discussion on California water issues and politics, as a prologue to the World Water Council’s 40th Board of Governors meeting in San Francisco, California on Wednesday, 13 October 2010.

Following a brief welcome by Steve Stockton, World Water Council Governor and Director of Civil Works for the US Army Corps of Engineers (US ACE), President Loic Fauchon expressed his gratitude to the efforts of the Council’s American’s members, while looking forward to many years of continued collaboration.
The discussion, moderated by Jerry Delli Priscoli (US ACE), was kicked off by a presentation by Paul Robershotte, Special Advisor on Integrated Water Resources Planning (US ACE). He described the San Francisco Bay Delta dynamics, which sustains US$400B of economy, supplies 25M people with water, and is home to 750 plant and animal species. At the same time, this area is faced with a decreasing resource base, increasing population and a great number of vulnerabilities, including earthquake risks. As a response to these uncertainties, a wide range of stakeholders are continually collaborating on the Bay Delta Conservation Plan.
“The Bay Delta is the most altered estuary on earth,” said Robershotte. The highly engineered flows require increased investments for aging infrastructure and new infrastructure in part to deal with the need to adapt to climate change impacts. These financing issues, which ideally require permanent funding resources, present additional challenges for cooperation between the federal, state and local levels.
The discussion was further pursued by panellists Michael Connor (Bureau of Reclamation, US Dept. of Interior), Paul Kelley (Association of California Water Agencies), Gerald Meral (National Wildlife Federation), Lester Snow (Secretary for Natural Resources for the State of California) and Lieutenant General Robert Van Antwerp (US ACE). Interaction with the Council Governors was lively and covered many issues, from demand management, to environmental concerns, to balancing water and energy use.
The participants agreed that a balanced approach and closer coordination were key to further progress. While admittedly, too much water is currently being used to sustain the ecosystem, a major achievement in legislation has committed to reducing per capita water use by 20% by 2020.

In closing, Ben Braga, President of the International Forum Committee for the 6th World Water Forum invited the panellists to continue their conversation with a wider constituency during the next World Water Forum in Marseille in 2012.

